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To Members of the EFA 
 
Circular No. 182 
 
Mbabane, 28th July 2022 
 
 

Hosting of Member Associations General Assemblies to the end of the 2021/2022 
football season 
 
EFA Member Associations and Leagues are hereby informed that, following the late 
resumption of EFA member associations’ competitions owing to the COVID-19 health 
catastrophe, which had severely compromised the discharge the various regional football 
competitions and activities countrywide, with most regional football competitions 
commencing at the beginning of 2022,  including the need to synchronize the period of the 
commencement of the 2022/2023 season considering some of the ongoing competitions for 
the 2021/2022 season, the period of hosting of Ordinary General Assemblies (OGAs) or 
Annual General Meetings (AGMs), as was the case in 2021 , is waived from being hosted in 
the normal period of July (normally an off-season period but in view of extended competitions 
under the 2021/2022 season still having some ongoing competitions). 
 
EFA Member Associations and leagues, whilst expected to host their general assemblies after 
the conclusion of their 2021/2022 football business, are however, expected and directed to 
host their general assemblies by the 9th of October 2022, at the latest, in order to ensure that 
all football business is synchronized from the regional levels to the national levels and 
reorganized back to the normal period, where a season is to end in May.  
 
EFA would like to take this opportunity to thank her member associations for their 
cooperation and tolerance during the challenging period of Covid-19.  The spirit of solidarity 
and cooperation already exhibited by many in the face of what was an unprecedented crisis 
will ensure that EFA together with her members and own respective members, clubs and 
players overcome this unique challenge and emerge stronger than ever before. 
 
EFA, as always, remain fully open and available, whilst counting on your usual good 
cooperation which has always been held in the highest esteem. 
 

Yours in Football, 

Eswatini Football Association, 

 

 

Frederick Mngomezulu 

Chief Executive Officer 
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